
Page 1  November 2016 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 9th, 2016 - 11 AM; Calvary Christian Assembly 6801 Roosevelt Way NE Seattle, WA  

I want to re-

mind you that 
the nominations 
are open for 
the RFFOW 
2016 officer’s 
election.  We 
have five posi-
tions open, 

each for a two 
year term.  The nominations are 
open for Vice President and four 
Director positions.  If you would be 
willing to serve or know of a mem-
ber whom you would like to nomi-
nate, please contact Director Pat 
Bartlow at 206-523-0325, email 
kbartlow@earthlink.net.  I have not 

heard from the incumbent officers 
who are up for re-election.  I hope 
the majority, if not all, will be willing 
to serve for another term.  These 
positions are very important.  These 
officers not only set policy, they 
serve as watchdogs over the admin-
istration of this organization. They 

monitor all of our activities and 
most importantly they oversee our 
income and expenditures.  They all 
receive a monthly financial report 
indicating all income, bank deposits 
and a list of every check including 
the check number, the amount, who 
it was issued to and the purpose for 
the disbursement.  They also track 

our total annual income and our 
annual expenses by category, wages, 

supplies, rent, transportation etc. 

  
It would be nice if we could have 
Directors elected by districts but it 
would be more expensive for trans-
portation and lodging for them to 
attend meetings and other business 
needs.  We are certainly open to 
ideas or suggestions regarding the 

administration of the Retired Fire-
fighters of Washington. 
  
Regardless of the current structure 
of the RFFOW and the other 
groups who in some way represent 
both LEOFF I and LEOFF II firefight-
ers and law enforcement officers, 
we must look down the road.  I 

have addressed this issue from time 
to time however time is coming for 
us to take a serious look to evaluate 
how we might represent all retirees 
and protect our interest and bene-
fits. This issue is difficult but not in-
surmountable.  
  

One problem that becomes more 
severe day by day is the administra-
tion of Prior Act pension boards and 
LEOFF I Disability Boards.  Who is 
going to serve on these 
boards?  Some Prior Act Pension 
Boards now have only one or two 
retirees who may live out of town 
or not able to serve.  Yet these 

boards have the responsibility to 
administer the retirement benefits 

for the one or two retirees and all 

of the surviving spouses.  These 
benefits may include medical bene-
fits, excess pay and cost of living 
increases. 
  
We are currently representing a 
Prior Act member in the City of 
Edmonds who has not received an 

excess of salary benefit for the past 
several years.  The retiree is the 
only Prior Act member left.  The 
statute requires that two firefighters 
serve on the board.  Now I have to 
ask who has been looking out for his 
interests.  He was not a member of 
the RFFOW however he was ad-
vised by a RFFOW member to con-

tact us.  He is now a member, very 
impressed of what he has learned, 
how we have helped and is looking 
forward to a nice retroactive check. 
  
LEOFF I Disability Boards are not 
much healthier. They are having dif-
ficulty finding members to 

serve.  The LEOFF I members are 
getting older, many moving out of 
state and some not able to 
serve.  The statute originally re-
quired one firefighter and one law 
enforcement officer to serve on the 
board.  The RFFOW had the law 
amended so that if there are no fire-
fighters able to serve two law en-

forcement officers can be appointed 
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and when there are no law en-
forcement officers to serve two 
firefighters may be appointed to the 
board. 

  
We must look to the future to de-
velop an organization or group that 
will be able to represent all retired 
firefighters, law enforcement offic-

ers and their survivors.  It could be 
one organization statewide or two 
organizations statewide, one police, 

one fire.  But it has to be an organi-
zation that most retirees will be 
encouraged to join.  The organiza-
tion should have elected officers 
and elected district representatives. 
  

The SCPP meeting on October 
18th was uneventful.  Again, the 
majority of questions were unan-
swered.  No new information from 
the IRS and no formal opinion from 
the Attorney General.  There was 
however a brief report from Ann 
Hall, an assistant Attorney Gen-

eral.  In her remarks she primarily 
addressed SSB 6668 the bill that 
would merge LEOFF I and TRS 
I.  She compared the two retire-
ment systems and pointed out rea-
sons why the two retirement sys-
tems could be merged as well as 
some problems with a mer-
ger.  Her remarks were sort of a 

definite yes or no to a merger or 
more like a definite maybe. 
  
The Director of the State Invest-
ment Board gave a report in where 
she made a very interesting re-
mark.  She stated that the long 
term earned interest rate for the 

retirement trust fund may be about 
6.1%.  The projected rate of return 
today is 7.7%. 
  
Matt Smith, the State Actuary pre-
sented an analysis of the impact to 

the LEOFF I surplus if the earned 
interest was below 7.7% as project-
ed. 
  

 A return of 7.7% would put the 
funded rate at 125%. 

 A return of 7.5% would put the 
funded rate at 123%. 

 A return of 5% would put the 
funded rate at 97%. 

 The loss would apply equally to 
the TRS I fund with or without 

the LEOFF merger. 
 The Association of State Actu-

aries is suggesting a 5% return. 
 The fund managers in the pri-

vate sector are suggesting 3.5% 
return. 

 The State Investment Board is 
considering a 6.1% return. 

 The City of Seattle Retirement 

system is suggesting a 6.6% re-
turn over the next five to seven 
years. 

  

What is most interesting to me is 

that if there is a shortfall in the 
earnings rate and the State discon-
tinued the 250 million dollar contri-
bution to the fund, the merged re-
tirement system will take a double 
hit and have a increased unfunded 
liability. 
  

One thing that must be made clear 
is that in a LEOFF I – TRS I merger 
the employers, (the school district) 
could be paying for LEOFF I bene-
fits.  In a LEOFF I – LEOFF II mer-
ger the LEOFF II members and the 

LEOFF II employers could be paying 
for LEOFF I benefits.  A merger is a 
gamble.  It’s like betting on a horse 
to win that hasn’t been born yet. 
  
Please get your reservations in for 

the Christmas Luncheon.  Don’t 
wait until the last minute.  If you 

purchase your ticket early and for 
some reason you can’t attend, we 
can give you a refund up to one 
week before the Luncheon, no lat-
er than December 8th.  Hope to 
see you at the Luncheon! 

President’s Message 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

In Memoriam 
 

Wilson R. Robinson, retired Seattle 

Captain, passed away on 10/17/2016.  
 

Shirley Ward, wife of Retired Fire-
fighter Dave Ward, passed away. 

C h r i s t m a s  L u n c h e o n   
A u c t i o n  

There will be an auction at the 
Christmas luncheon. If you have any 

items you would like us to auction for 
you we will do it for a $5.00 fee. Let 
us know if there is a minimum bid. If 
you have any items you would like to 
donate please let us know in advance 
and bring these items to the lunch-
eon. Please mark your items for auc-
tion or donation with your name and 

phone number. This is a good time to 
clean out that closet to get rid of 
those once cherished, but no longer 
needed items and to do some Christ-
mas shopping!  

 

Welcome New Member 
 

Gary Tennison, Retired Tacoma Fire 

Department, wife is Penny. 

Mark your 
Calendar for 
the Annual 
Retired  
Firefighters 
Breakfast.  

This year it will be held at a different 
location on Thursday, December 8th, 
at Denny's Restaurant located at 
205th and Aurora in Edmonds, Wa. 
at 9AM. We order from the menu 
and have our own private room. If 
you have any questions call: Jim 
Richeson : 360-387-7438 or Wally 
Michl: 206-524-1650 Looking forward 
to seeing everyone again this year. 
 

James Richeson 
jim601@aol.com 
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Legislative Contributions 
for October 2016 

 

Contributions to the Legislative Fund 

can be made at any time, with a sepa-

rate check made payable to:  

RFFOW Legislative Fund :  9134 

207th Place SW, Edmonds, WA 

98026. 

Thank you to the following members 

who sent separate donation checks.  We 

would also like to thank all the members 

who make a $3.00 contribution when 

paying their annual dues via check or by 

payroll deduction. Your contribution 

allows our voice to be heard and is very 

much appreciated!!  We only list the 

amount if the donation is above $25.00: 

   

Randall Christensen 
In memory of Howie Cannon 

and Gary Medica! Two of the 

best, Seattle Fire Department 

$250 

Ted Pederson $250 

Maxine Allan 
In Memory of husband Jim 

Allan 

$200 

Gail Swan $200 

Donald Tresness $150 

Ken Beach $100 

Bob Fuhrman $100 

Warren Russell $100 

Brian Henderson $100 

Steven Barber  $50 

We want to thank the  
following member who  
recently elected to receive 
their newsletter by email 
only, saving postage and 

printing costs! 

 
Gary Tennison 

Donüt forget: 

Check out our 

RFFOW website to 

stay up to date 

at rffow.org.  

It has information 

regarding the 

next meeting, 

death notices, 

funeral services, 

general an-

nouncements and 

much more. 

K_pi wmsp a_jclb_p 
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11am Social Hour  

 Lunch 12:30pm 

West Seattle Golf Course 

Clubhouse Banquet Room 

4470 35th Ave SW  

Tickets: $25.00 /per person 
bƻ Ƙƻǎǘ ōŀǊ 

IƻƭƛŘŀȅ .ǳũŜǘ - IƻƴŜȅ ƘŀƳΣ ŎŀǊǾŜŘ ǘǳǊƪŜȅ ōǊŜŀǎǘΣ ƳŀǎƘŜŘ ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƪŜȅ ƎǊŀǾȅΣ 
ǎǘǳŶƴƎΣ DǊŜŜƴ ōŜŀƴ ŎŀǎǎŜǊƻƭŜΣ ŎŀƴŘƛŜŘ ȅŀƳǎΣ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ Ǌƻƭƭǎ ϧ ŀǎǎƻǊǘŜŘ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘǎΣ ŎƻũŜŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀΦ 
 

DǊƻǳƴŘ ƅƻƻǊΣ ŀƳǇƭŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎΣ ŘƻƻǊ ǇǊƛȊŜΣ ǊŀƉŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǳŎǝƻƴΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻπ
ŘŀǘŜ мнл ƎǳŜǎǘǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ŀ ŎƘŜŎƪ ŦƻǊ ϷнрΦлл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƻΥ  
wCCh² фмоп нлтǘƘ tƭ {² 9ŘƳƻƴŘǎΣ ²! фулнс  

²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴǎ ōȅ мнκуκмс 

RFFOW Christmas Luncheon December 14, 2016 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

Number of tickets:_________________________________________ 

Name of guests:___________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________ 

Amount of check:__________________________________________ 

Ham     Turkey    Both   

Axel  Drugge’s  100th  Birthday! 
From the left: Dick Warbrouck, Axel, John Church and 

Charles Maehren 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCPCi8efencgCFceViAodRzwO6A&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpsychcentral.com%2Fblog%2Farchives%2F2014%2F12%2F25%2Fmerry-christmas-2014%2F&bvm=bv.103627116,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNE


Page 4  November 2016 

 

November Pension  

Report 
 

By Ray Sanderson 
 

IT IS ALL ABOUT INCOME: It is a 

rare week when there is not a new 

research or media report about the 

retirement crisis facing American 

workers—and there are usually sever-

al. Inadequate savings; poor (or no) 

planning; little understanding of the 

impact of rising health care costs, lon-

gevity, and inflation; over-reliance on, 

and misconceptions about, Social Se-

curity—the list goes on. The Insured 

Retirement Institute has published an 

Inaugural Study on the American Re-

tirement Experience entitled “It’s All 

About Money.” Still, an internet search 

for stories on “buying a new car” 

yields 50% more articles than does a 

search on “planning for retirement”—

current consumption wins out over 

securing the future. 

Small wonder that the IRI report, 

“Boomer Expectations for Retirement 

2016,” found that only 55% of Boom-

ers have retirement savings, 59% see 

Social Security as a major source of 

income, and only 23% expect signifi-

cant income from a defined contribu-

tion plan. Yet, 60% believe their in-

come will cover basic expenses, and 

provide disposable income for travel 

and leisure. Those who enter retire-

ment with no savings, no pensions and 

no income beyond Social Security will 

find it difficult to reconcile their ex-

pectations with their resources, and 

will likely need to continue working, if 

they are able, or be forced to accept a 

lower standard of living than they ex-

pect. 

But what about those in retirement, 

and in particular those who had mean-

ingful savings when they retired? The 

study examines the lifestyles, financial 

condition, experiences and expecta-

tions of Americans who have lived in 

retirement for several years, and who 

had at least $50,000 in investable as-

sets when they retired. Overall, these 

retirees are doing quite well, but their 

story carries a few cautionary tales for 

future generations, especially pre-

retired Baby Boomers and GenXers. 

Current retirees, and specifically those 

who retired with more than a token 

amount of investable assets, appear to 

be in surprisingly good shape by a 

number of measures: financial assets, 

expenses, and health status. Moreo-

ver, their own assessments of their 

retirement lives is overall quite posi-

tive, and most feel that retirement is 

more or less as they expected—they 

do not feel blindsided by unpleasant 

surprises, their outlooks are bright, 

and for the most part they do not 

have regrets about their paths to re-

tirement. However, there are some 

erosive factors in play that may nega-

tively impact retirees in their later 

years, and their positive experiences 

and outlooks are anchored in a rapidly 

disappearing aspect of the American 

retirement experience: the defined 

benefit pension. 

Here are some key observations of 

the study:  

- Almost all study participants have 

current household income of 

$50,000 or more, compared to the 

national median family income for 

persons aged 65 and older of 

$43,000.  

- Pensions provided at least 50% of 

total income for more than four-in- 

10 retirees. A retiree would need to 

invest as much as $485,000 in a life-

only annuity to replace this level of 

pension income. In contrast, cur-

rently only 24% of private-industry 

workers are covered by a defined 

benefit pension plan.  

- About three-in-10 retirees receive 

income from an annuity, with two-

thirds of them receiving life or life-

contingent payments.  

- More than seven-in-10 retirees who 

receive income from an annuity are 

very or somewhat satisfied with 

their annuity, more than any other 

investment type.  

- Six-in-10 retirees filed for Social Se-

curity prior to age 65, before their 

full-retirement age, significantly re-

ducing monthly benefits.  

- Fewer than 10% of retirees have 

worked, or planned to work, during 

retirement.  

- More than half of retirees tried to 

estimate their retirement expenses 

prior to retiring.  

- Nearly half of retirees consulted 

with a financial professional prior to 

retiring, but only 22% set a savings 

goal, and fewer than one-in-five es-

tablished a written retirement plan.  

- More than six-in-10 retirees did not 

sell a home or relocate upon retir-

ing.  

-  More than half of retirees say the 

reason they have withdrawn from  

(Continued on page 5) 
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(Continued from page 4) 

 

retirement accounts is to satisfy Re-

quirement Minimum Distribution 

rules, the most common reason cit-

ed.  

- Half of retirees in the survey have 

between $100,000 and $500,000 in 

investable assets (excluding real es-

tate).  

- Eight-in-10 retirees feel their financial 

condition is as good, or better, than 

they expected it would be when 

they retired.  

- Seven-in-10 retirees are not too, or 

not at all, concerned about exhaust-

ing their financial resources during 

retirement.  

- 40% of retirees with less than 

$100,000 in retirement savings are 

somewhat or very concerned about 

inflation, versus only 20% with sav-

ings of $100,000 or more.  

- 40% of retirees have experienced a 

major health event, such as a heart 

attack or stroke. Of these retirees, 

seven-in-10 say they incurred $5,000 

or less in out-of-pocket costs.  

- 25% of retirees have experienced a 

significant, non-medical negative 

event, such as a major home repair. 

Nearly half say they incurred 

$25,000 or more in out-of-pocket 

costs.  

- Only one-in-three retirees planned 

for spousal income before or at the 

point of retirement. Now in retire-

ment, as many as 90% have since 

made plans for spousal income.  

- Two-thirds of retirees believe they 

have a less than 25% chance of 

needing long-term care services in 

retirement, compared to Depart-

ment of Health & Human Services 

estimates that 70% of those turning 

65 today will need such services.   

- Six-in-10 retirees incorrectly believe 

that Medicare will pay for long-term 

care services.  

This article is from Cypen and Cypen: 

http://cypen.com/.  

To read the entire study, visit: https://

www.myirionline.org/docs/default-

source/research/iri-income-report-

final.pdf?sfvrsn=2.  

Lighthouse Uniform Bereavement Uniform Program 

The Bereavement Uniform Program from Lighthouse Uniform Company en-

sures that every firefighter ð active or retired, paid or volunteer ð is afford-

ed the honor of a dress uniformed funeral at no cost to the family. Depart-

ments and firefighters from across the country make this possible by donat-

ing dress uniforms to be used for the program. 

Through the Bereavement Uniform Program, departments and individual fire-

fighters send Lighthouse Uniform Company their surplus or no longer fitting 

dress uniforms. The Lighthouse cleans, refurbishes, reconfigures to request-

ed rank, and gets them out in whatever timeframe is called for. The only cost 

is for shipping, which is billed to the affiliated department. 

The program has been a success, and provides a very special service for fire 

service families. It creates an inclusive tradition where every firefighter has a chance to be buried in a 

dress uniform, regardless of whether the department is wealthy enough to provide the uniform. The pro-

gram is a collective effort and depends upon the donations of those who have dress uniforms they no longer 

need or use. The Lighthouse asks that departments and organizations link to the program from their web 

sites to ensure all personnel and their families are aware of the program, whether it is to donate or receive. 

Learn more at http://bereavement.lighthouseuniform.com/                        Submitted by member: Roy Waugh 

        Trivia Questions!        /, Gac fmaicw mpgegl_rcb gl A_l_b_* S,Q, mp Lmpu_w= 

0, ?qrgek_rgqk _ddcarq uf_r n_pr md rfc fsk_l `mbw= 

1, Gl rfc afgjbpclþq lspqcw pfwkc* uf_r bgb Jgrrjc Kgqq Ksddcr c_r= 

2, Uf_r gq rfc umpjbþq kmqr cvnclqgtc qngac= 

3, Gd wms f_tc cpckmnfm`g_* uf_r _pc wms _dp_gb md= 
Answers on page 7 

http://cypen.com/
http://cypen.us4.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=117e506e8ded098e9a549f37e&id=489d2b5f78&e=aeed8d1085
http://cypen.us4.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=117e506e8ded098e9a549f37e&id=489d2b5f78&e=aeed8d1085
http://cypen.us4.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=117e506e8ded098e9a549f37e&id=489d2b5f78&e=aeed8d1085
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RFFOW GENERAL MEETING 

MINUTES 

October 12, 2016 
 
 

President Warbrouck welcomed 
the members to the October 
meeting and thanked them for 
their attendance.     
 
Meeting was called to order at 
11:00 am at Calvary Christian 
Assembly. 
 

Pledge of allegiance 
 

Self introduction 
 
Roll call of officers: President 
Warbrouck, V.P. Fossos, Direc-
tors Vandver, Church, Stanford, 
Adsley, and Bartlow.  Directors 
Fisher and Orlando excused 
 

The Chair noted that we do not 
have a quorum and any motion 
passed today will have to be 
considered for approval next 
month. 
 

Minutes of the September meet-
ing were presented as published 
in the October Newsletter. 
 

President gave the September 
financial report in detail. 
 
President reported on new 
member applications: 
Brent Chomas, wife Annette.  
Brent is an active Captain in 
Snohomish County Fire District 
#1 
 

President reported on all corre-
spondence sent and received. 
 

Moment of silence for our de-
ceased members 
 

The next SCPP meeting is on 
October 18, 2016.  A full report 
on the merger was given.  Dis-
cussion followed. 
 

A LEOFF II Board retreat will 
also be on October 18, 2016. 
 
President Warbrouck and Direc-

tors will attend the SCPP meet-
ing and Vice President Fossos 
will attend the LEOFF II Board 
retreat. 
 
Old Business:   
The Chair reported that the 
SCPP has to submit a report on 
the merger study, but it isnôt re-
quired to take a position for or 
against the merger. 
 
The RFFOW continues to re-
quest a formal A.G. opinion and 
IRS ruling. 
 

Still no explanation on how they 
arrived at the $5,000.00 pay-
ment to all LEOFF I members as 
addressed in SSB 6668, the 
Merger Bill. 
 
Members discussed the Teach-
ers Retirement System, TRS 1, 
funding and benefits. 
 

The LEOFF II Board will submit 
a LEOFF I – LEOFF II merger 
proposal to the SCPP at the 
committeeôs November meeting. 
 

The LEOFF I Coalition has testi-
fied that they are willing to nego-
tiate the $5,000.00 payment in a 
merger.  That is not the position 
of the RFFOW or of the Seattle 
Retired Police Officers Associa-
tion.  This becomes difficult as 
the Coalition doesnôt have a 
membership, elected officers or 
official meetings to guide them 
or set policy. 
 

Discussion on the McCleary 
school decision by the State Su-
preme Court in relation to the 
merger legislation. 
 

The RFFOW, Retired Seattle 
Police Officers Association and 
two appointed representatives of 
the Coalition met to discuss fu-
ture legal options regarding the 
merger. 
 
Director Adsley reported on the 
projected 7.7% earnings for the 
LEOFF I Fund and the impact 

on the surplus if the earnings 
are less. 
 

The City of Edmonds LEOFF I 
Disability Board will meet on Oc-
tober 19, 2016 when they will 
discuss President Warbrouckôs 
letter to the Mayor and members 
of the Board regarding the pay-
ment of medical expenses and 
the payment of excess of bene-
fits to Prior Act police officers 
and firefighters. 
 

There was a discussion regard-
ing the benefits for a wife of a 
deceased member and her 
three adopted children. 
 
New business: 
City of Seattle Prior Act mem-
bers will receive retroactive pay 
pursuant to the 2014, 2015 and 
2016 contract between the City 
of Seattle and the Seattle Fire-
fighters Union Local 27. 
 
President reported that nomina-
tions are open for the RFFOW 
2016 election of officers.  The 
election will be at the November 
meeting.  The Vice President 
and four Director positions are 
open for a two year term. 
 

President announced that tick-
ets are available for the Christ-
mas Luncheon on December 
14, 2016 at the West Seattle 
Golf Course.  The tickets are 
$25.00 per person.  All sales in 
advance of the Luncheon. 
 

Reported on former Secretary-
Treasurer Axel Druggeôs 100th 
birthday celebration. 
 

Discussion followed on other 
issues and concerns. 
 

Door prize winners:  Bob Lontz 
and Sally Bouillon 
 

Meeting adjourned at 12:45 pm 
 

Minutes submitted by V.P.  
James Fossos 
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reject or cancel any classified. For any questions, 
please contact Megan Girard (contact information 

below).  

 

Retired Firefighters Board of  

Directors:  

President:  Richard C. Warbrouck  

(home: 425-775-9080, cell: 206-406-9823, 

email: mwarbrouck@comcast.net)  

Vice President: James A. Fossos  

(home: 206-824-8537, jafossos@gmail.com)  

 

Directors: 

Jim Adsley 

(home: 360-730-1985,  

adsley@whidbey.com) 

Patrick B. Bartlow  

(home: 206-523-0325, 

kbartlow@earthlink.net)  

John Church  

(home:360-424-3892, 

jr.church@comcast.net)  

Jim Fisher  

(home: 206-362-0412,  

fishers@talldude.net)  

Roy Orlando 

(home: 253-759-7040,  

arorly@gmail.com) 

Alan Stanford  

(home: 206-935-6185,  

abcdstanford@comcast.net)  

Curt Vandver 

(home: 253-862-6262,  

cevandver@comcast.net)  

 

Administrative Assistant:  

Megan Girard (email: info@rffow.org)  

Letterõs We Like To Receive 
 

Hi Richard, I just wanted to thank you again for coming to 
my 2nd half kick -off event last Friday. It was very nice to 
meet you and I appreciate the contribution from the Retired 
Firefighterõs of Washington, it will be put to great use in my 
campaign voter outreach plan. Thank you again, Mindie Wirth  
 

Hello Dick, thank you so much for all you do to keep watch 
over our pension.   I really appreciate it.   I cannot make 
the meeting but I support you 100 percent.   Hopefully I 
can make the next one. Thanks again, Don Wyvel  
 

Retired Firefighters of WA ñThank you so much for your contribution. I truly 

appreciate your confidence and support at this point in my election cycle. As 

we move forward it is vitally important that we get our message out to all the 

citizens of the district. Your support and confidence in me makes that possi-

ble. Sincerely, Barbara Bailey  
 

Hi Dick, I read in he Retired Firefighters newsletter that you will be having a raf-

fle at the December meeting. I might have some items of interest to you.  I really 

enjoy reading the newsletter and appreciate all your great work on our behalf. 

Sincerely, Valerie Pelk 
 

Dear Mr. Warbrouck, This letter is in response to your letters in which you 
raised certain questions about the City of Edmondsõ compliance with RCW. 
41.26, the Law Enforcement Officersõ and Fire Fightersõ (LEOFF) Retirement 
System, and any police and firefighter pension systems that were in place be-
fore 1970, when the LEOFF system was adopted. I asked both the Human Re-
sources Department and the City Attorneyõs office to review your letter and 
provide me with answers to your questions. The questions raised in your let-
ters relate to whether the City has been properly calculating the excess pen-
sion payments due to LEOFF I retirees under RCW.41.26.  Between 1970 and 
approximately 2010, when the Cityõs Fire Department was transferred to Fire 
District 1, the excess pension payments were calculated by using the relevant 
salary information of the Cityõs Fire Department. However, once the Fire De-
partment was transferred to the Fire District, the City began calculating these 
excess pension payments by utilizing the last salary information, available un-
der the Cityõs Fire Department, rather than the Fire Districtõs salary infor-
mation, and applied the annual CPI as an inflator each year. The reasoning of 
the then-Mayor and then-HR Director apparently was that, because the City 
did not have any control over Fire District salaries, they were not the best in-
dicator of the appropriate salary information to use, and an annual CPI inflator 
was seen as an appropriate mechanism to keep the salary information as up to 
date as possible. As you may know, this practice has unfortunately resulted in 
the excess pension payments made by the City to itõs LEOFF I retirees de-
creasing over the last few years. It was recently brought to the Cityõs attention 
that this method of calculating excess pension payments did not seem to be fair 
and equitable. In looking into this issue, the Cityõs new HR Director and I 
found that it seems appropriate to make an adjustment to the comparators. 
Based on research by our HR Department, I have decided that it is more equi-
table to take the average Fire Department salary information for each LEOFF 
I retireeõs last held position in the Fire Department at the City of Edmonds of 
four neighboring municipalitiesñLynnwood, Mill Creek, Mukilteo and Shore-
lineð along with Fire District One, and use that information as the basis for 
making the excess pension payments required under RCW.41.26. Going for-
ward, the most current wage information available will also be used for these 
comparators for each yearõs pension calculations. This decision has been re-
cently related to all affected LEOFF 1 retirees receiving the excess pension 
payments.  
Sincerely, David Earling Mayor, City of Edmonds 

 

Trivia Answers  
From page 5  

 

/, A_l_b_ 
0, Rfc cwc 
3. Aspbq

_lb
ufcw 

4. Q_ddpml 

5. Qmjgrsbc 
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Date Sensitive Material—Please Deliver 

The next Meeting will be on 

Wednesday, November 9th  

at 11:00am;  

Calvary Christian Assembly, 

6801 Roosevelt Way NE  

Seattle, WA 

BELLINGHAM 

WHEN: 2nd Friday of the month  

WHERE: Squalicum Yacht Club  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call Jim Burton  

360-734-6572  

All are welcome to come and join us, family 
and friends.  

RENTON  
WHEN: 1st Wednesday of the month  

WHERE: Station 13 in Renton  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call President Ray Barilleaux  
425-255-7992 or  

french1e@comcast.net  

We invite you to join us! All are welcome!  
 

YAKIMA  

WHEN: 1st Monday of the month  
WHERE: Waffles Cafe, 1501 N 1st St.  

TIME: 8:30 AM  

INFO: Call Bob VanDyke  

509-452-8380  

All retirees and wives from any Fire De-
partment are welcomed and encouraged to at-
tend!  

VANCOUVER  

WHEN: 3rd Thursday of the month  
WHERE: Union Hall, 2807 NW Fruit Valley 
Rd V  

TIME: 8 AM  

INFO: Call President Orbie Scott  

360-834-1726  

scotty38@comcast.net  
All are invited and encouraged to attend. It is a 
good time to hear and give the latest infor-
mation, conduct our business and share time 
with friends.  
 

SEATTLE  RFF TRAVEL CLUB  

WHEN: 2nd Thursday of the month  

WHERE: 125th Street Bar & Grill 

12255 Aurora Ave N, Seattle WA 98133 

TIME: Noon Lunch  

INFO: John Church 360-424-3892  

jrchurch@comcast.net  
 

EVERETT  
WHEN: 3rd Tuesday of the month  

WHERE: Bobôs Burger & Brew,  

Marysville  

TIME: 8:30 AM  

INFO: David Neyens  

dneyens@aol.com  
 

TACOMA  
WHEN: 1st Wednesday of the month  

WHERE: Local 31 Union Hall  

TIME: 11 AM  

Bring a sack lunch, except August and De-
cember, which are potluck – everyoneôs favor-
ite!  

 

SPOKANE VALLEY  

WHEN: 3rd Thursday of the month  
WHERE: Conleyôs Restaurant  

TIME: 9 AM  

INFO: Call Buck Haney  

509-922-0708 

Anyone interested is encouraged to attend! 
Come, and give us a try!  
 

ABERDEEN / HOQUIAM  
WHEN: 1st Monday of the month  

WHERE: The Aberdeen Duffyôs Restaurant  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call Don Hirschman  

360-533-4795  

All are invited to join our get-together!  
 

SOUTHWEST LUNCH BUNCH 

WHEN: Last Friday of the month, October 
through May. 

WHERE: Ling & Louieôs Restaurant in the 
Wild Horse Pass Casino, Chandler, AZ.   
TIME: 11 AM 

INFO: Bob Burtch, 206-550-9987 or email, 
bocato2@yahoo.com 

To received your copy of the RFFOW 

newsletter in FULL COLOR, email in-

fo@rffow.org and receive it electronically. 

You get it faster by email and save us 

printing, mailing and postage costs! 

M e e t i n g  N o t i c e s  I n  Y O UR  A r e a  


